I was involved in the planning of a spring workshop for
secondary ed. teachers, but due to time restraints the workshop

never happened.

I attended one of the “retreat-like” meeting this summer in
Bloomington; where we evaluated the organization and the board

structure.

I worked closely with Brian Rohman in recruiting presenters for
this year’s convention’s secondary panels.




